
February 13, 2006 
 
 
The Honorable F. James Sensenbrenner, Jr., Chair 
Committee on the Judiciary 
United States House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515-6415 
 
The Honorable John Conyers, Jr., Ranking Minority Member 
Committee on the Judiciary 
United States House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515-6415 
 
  
Dear Chairman Sensenbrenner and Representative Conyers: 
  
Last month I appointed a distinguished and bipartisan task force of lawyers to address 
issues and concerns regarding the program of domestic electronic surveillance being 
conducted by your Administration outside the FISA process.  The membership included a 
former Director of the FBI, a former general counsel of the CIA, a former general 
counsel of the NSA, former chairs of the ABA Standing Committee on Law and National 
Security, former federal prosecutors and others possessing great expertise in 
constitutional and national security law.  That task force unanimously brought forward to 
our House of Delegates a set of recommendations on the subject which were adopted 
today by an overwhelming vote of that body.  I enclose a copy of the recommendations, 
accompanying report and roster of the membership. 
 
We hope that your Committee will give serious consideration to these recommendations.  
We join with you in the conviction that terrorism must be fought with the utmost vigor, 
but we also believe we must ensure this fight is conducted in a manner reflective of the 
highest American values.  We would welcome the opportunity to testify at any hearings 
your Committee may hold on this subject.  Please contact Robert D. Evans, Director of 
our Washington Office, if such an opportunity is possible. 
  
  
                                                                Very truly yours, 

         
                                                                          Michael S. Greco 
   






















